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Program Information

Belmont Second Soccer is a non-profit, volunteer organization dedicated to providing a fun and challenging youth sports experience for the children of Belmont.  Each season we have about 600 players in grades K-2nd, 70 middle school age referees, and 50 volunteer coaches.  Each team practices once during the week and plays a game once per week.  Teams are typically about 20-24 players, which divide into two games on Saturday mornings.  Each team typically has one coach and at least one assistant coach.  Uniforms are purchased with initial registration and are used over three years, as players usually stay with the same team and coach for three years.  BSS is an affiliate of Massachusetts Youth Soccer, which provides insurance coverage and performs criminal background checks on all coaches and assistant coaches.  
Philosophy

Belmont Second Soccer’s mission is:  through soccer, we hope to build kids’ self-esteem, introduce them to the joy of playing on a sports team and to what it means to have good sportsmanship.  Along the way, we hope to teach basic soccer skills.  This experience happens primarily through coaches, in countless ways – for example, coaches let kids play games without a lot of coaching from the sidelines; they smile and encourage a lot; they let the ball be the teacher and they let the kids keep track of the score; they set a standard of respect and monitor kids’ emotional safety on the team as carefully as physical safety; and they structure practices creatively with games that teach skills.  Successful coaches begin with energetic passion and an understanding of the capabilities and interests of children.  BSS supports coaches’ development and requires all coaches to have a state G coaching license prior to spring season of their first coaching year.  

Games 

Saturday games are an opportunity for the children to apply and develop their skills in a match situation.  Although it is a competitive environment, these are not competitive games; there are no Win/Loss records and no League Standings.  Parents are reminded this is an introductory soccer program and to cheer for both teams.  Beginning at the 1st grade level, coaches are requested to do their best to make evenly matched games.  Sometimes there are different results, and we ask coaches to make adjustments during games to ensure that the final score is no more than a three goal differential.  
Referees
BSS takes pride in its referee development program.  Referees are in grades 5-8 and many have refereed in BSS for multiple seasons.  They attend a training meeting prior to the season and receive updated reminders of rules and performance standards during the season.  Like the players, and many coaches, they are on a learning curve, some advance quickly while others still shy away from the spotlight.  Coaches are not allowed to speak with a referee during or after a game other than to ask brief questions before the game, call for substitutions or, in an emergency situation, call for attention to stop the game.  Coaches remind players and families that this Zero Tolerance rule applies to everyone present at the field.  Referees are paid per game and BSS hopes coaches will provide specific feedback on referees’ performance, whether exceptional or needing attention, to their grade coordinator after a game.  

